
Corvettes of Bakersfield 

General Meeting Minutes 

July 17, 2021 10 A.M. 

Location: Tina Marie’s Downtown Café  

1534 19th St. Bakersfield, CA  

I. Call to Order by President, Linda McNitt at 10:01 A.M.  

A. Linda McNitt welcomed current and new members and 

guests to the meeting: Donald and Karen Wolfe, Jeff 

and Ron Cox, Curtis and Sherry McFadden, Sandra 

Crosby and Allen Banks, Staci Downs and Cole Sarver.   

B. Sergeant at Arms, Dave Kielty led the flag salute. 

II. Reports 

A. Vice President, Skip Schipper was in attendance. No 

report at this time. 

B. Secretary, Linda Stacey called for approval of the minutes 

from the June 1, 2021 General Meeting. Carl Lange 

moved for approval. Angelo Mazzei seconded it. All 

approved. 

C. Treasurer, Kim Miller called for the treasurer’s report to 

be approved. It was moved and seconded. All approved.  

D. Sergeant of Arms, Dave Kielty reported that the 

Cruizin4Charity is scheduled for October, 2021. 

E. Membership, Kim Miller, reported 93 members as of June 

30. There is a grace period to July 31. She gave details of 

new members wanting to join our COB club. 

F. Webmaster, Virgil Miller reported that two Square 

accounts are now available on our website. The first is for 

C7 business. The second is for C3 business. This enables 

our club to accept credit cards at the point of service. An 

example would be to accept credit cards at remote events 

such as the Gambler’s Classic in Laughlin.  The details are 

available from Virgil.  



Virgil created a new password protected members only 

area of the COB website. The password will be available to 

members only. It will contain a modified roster of 

members and treasurer’s report.    

G. Event Coordinator, Kimberly Cobbs, is working on the 

calendar of events with Linda McNitt. The event for today 

to Hanford has been changed to go to Ojai.  

The next big event is scheduled for August 14 at 2 P.M. 

We will have a BBQ hosted by Staci Downs and Cole 

Sarver. Please sign up for potluck.  

September 25, there is a Wine Run scheduled to the 

central coast. Details to follow from Tony Ellis. 

Meet and Greet casual events are now every other week 

at either Mauricio’s or Wiki’s.  

Gambler’s Classic will be May 12, 2022.  

H. Public relations, Diane Wallace, thanked everyone for 

their help in the COB Corvette Day on June 30.  Donation 

forms are available for those who would like them for tax 

purposes. Linda McNitt congratulated Diane for a 

wonderful job working with TV and newspaper coverage of 

the event. Diane suggested a survey be sent out to 

members to find out what way they prefer to get 

information like the newsletter and what they like to do 

with the club.  

I. Newsletter, Donnie Hansen reported that the newsletter 

will be out soon. 

III. Old Business: none  

IV. New Business: none 

V. Announcements: Michael Rowe presented a donation of $92 

from the recent Three Rivers run. Thank you! 

Tony Ellis gave some details about the Wine Run on 

September 25. There is a 40 person limit so please reserve 

your spot asap. The hotel is reserving rooms for us up to 9-

10-21. Ask for AJ at Bestway. Registration cost and 

deadlines are available.  



Linda McNitt gave information on the Adopt a Family event 

coming up at Christmas time, 2021.  

VI. Adjournment: It was moved and seconded to adjourn at 

11:05 A.M. 

 

 

 

 

 

  


